



24 January 2024

Dear Families

Year 9 History visit to commemorate Holocaust Memorial Day at The University of Sussex - Wednesday 7 February 2024

The history department has arranged a visit to The University of Sussex for year 9 students to commemorate Holocaust Memorial Day. This will include testimony from Holocaust survivor Ivor Perl BEM and a panel discussion. This will supplement year 9's study of the Holocaust.

We ask that students meet at 12.45pm in the dining hall to eat lunch, we will depart Sackville at 1.00pm and aim to return to school by 6.00pm.

Students will be required to bring a packed lunch with them in to school, as they will have an earlier lunch before departing the school.

As your child is eligible for the Pupil Premium government grant we can use that to pay for the cost of the trip. However, there are limited places available on this trip and it is expected to be popular, therefore a ballot for places will be drawn on **Friday 26 January 2024.**

If your child would like to attend this trip, and enter the ballot, please could you complete the consent form HERE by Thursday 25 January 2024.

Insurance for all school trips is arranged through West Sussex County Council. Full details of the policy can be found on our <u>website</u>. **Peanuts or peanut related products are not allowed to be taken on any school visit.**

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at cpemberton@sackvilleschool.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Miss C Pemberton **Teacher of History**















